
School Health Advisory Committee
Meeting Minutes

Thursday, November 9, 2023
6:30 PM

ATTENDEES: Brandi Foltz, Amanada Hawley, Whitney Kenney, Beth Lessner, Mikaela McGrory, Paul
Shirar, Diana Skowronski, Jennifer Valliere,Lana Van Deusen, Jennifer Akins,Julie Blankenship,Lori
Holland, Stephanie O’Dell,Karin Klemm, Jason Vickery

CALL TO ORDER
Julie Blankenship called the meeting to order at 6:32 PM.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
The minutes from the September 2023 meeting were discussed. Typos were corrected. Beth Lessner
made a motion to approve the minutes with the correction above. A second to the motion was made by
Paul Shirarl, and a unanimous vote in favor of the minutes was received.

ACTION ITEMS
● Violence Prevention Education was discussed by Jennifer Akins and Errin French, Guidance and

Counseling Department.
○ A link to the current SHAC approved menu of campus signage and curriculum to choose

from at the campus level was viewed.
○ The link will also be sent to the committee as a refresher.
○ These will be parent opt-in lessons individualized by campus.
○ The counseling department expressed the importance of customizing these lessons by

campus and grade level.
○ A cyberbullying policy exists for MISD students with the technology use agreement..
○ The counselors have procedures in place should a student outcry at any point during or

after the curriculum.
○ This menu of options is reviewed each year and are available for parent review.

● The Barbara Sinatra Foundation Curriculm was viewed as an option for the SHAC Committee to
approve for child abuse prevention to add to the already present curriculum menu above.

○ The counselor will be delivering these lessons, these will be parent opt-in lessons.
○ A sample lesson was given in hard copy and online presentation.
○ At risk students would be a small group the counselors would focus on.

● The growth and development ppt for 4th grade and the video link for 5th grade growth and
development previously discussed in SHAC meetings last school year are also being resent for
refresher prior to the committee voting for approval.

● An online google form will be used for committee voting in December once the committee has
had time to review the materials sent.

ADJOURNMENT
Paul Shirar made a motion to adjourn the meeting. A second to the motion was made by Stephanie
O’Dell Shoemake and the meeting was adjourned at 7: PM.


